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Newsletter of Lions District 44 -H New Hampshire  

 January 2021 Volume 46 Issue 7  

DG Marie Hall 

44hlionmarie@gmail.com 

Welcome to 2021! I am sure almost all of us are happy to close the book on 2020. There are so 

many ways that COVID-19 has impacted our lives. Even though we still have a few rough months 

ahead of us, there is hope that by spring we can put this behind us and get back to    Lions busi-

ness as usual. There is information from MCC Steve in this issue about our virtual Mid-Winter Con-

vention to be held Jan 30th. This is an opportunity for many of our club members to learn about 

what our district and multiple district does. 

Speaking of virtual meetings, please reach out to me about using the District Zoom account to 

hold club meetings. I sincerely believe that if our members do not have a chance to connect with 

their club on a regular basis, we risk losing them. I would like to have a virtual visitation with your 

club if I did not have a chance to visit before January. 

Camp Pride, Sight and Hearing Foundation, Health Services of NH and Lions Twin State Soccer are 

all meeting virtually. They welcome all Lions to attend a meeting and consider serving as a club li-

aison, so check them out.  

Take a look at the 100 Service Ideas list in this newsletter; send it out to your club and take a poll 

about a few your club could try! 

Serving from the Heart, DG Marie 
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In this Issue 

District Membership This Month This Year 

Opening Balance 1,181 1,178 

Added members 8 47 

Dropped members 11 47 

Closing Balance 1,178 1,178 

Net Gain/Loss  -3 0 

Worldwide  1,403,429  

CLUB NEW MEMBER SPONSOR 

Atkinson Brian Diamond John Fleno 

Hampstead 
Dina Cavalieri                                                              

Kristen L Henriques 

                                                         
Robert Bedrosian                        
Frances Laferriere 

 

Hudson Angela Roberge LeeAnn Middlemiss 

Rochester 

 

Terri L Hippern                                                    

Melena Lugo                                        

 

Amy Malone                               
Amy Malone 

Windham 
Alphonse J Marcil Jr.                                                 

Karen Marcil 

Frank Provenzano                         
Patricia Provenzano 



 3 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

1/1 New Year’s Day                                         

1/8-10 NELC Virtual Meeting 

8:30AM-1:00PM Info enclosed                 

1/13 Melvin Jones Birthday                           

1/30 MD44 Virtual Mid-Winter                   

8:30AM. Info in newsletter                   

2/4 National Cancer                         

Awareness Day                                              

2/14 National Heart Day     

 

Facebook NHLionsDistrict44-H                 
District Photographer                            
PCC Deedee LaTulippe                              
136 Lowell Rd. Hudson, NH 03051               
C: 603-566-0691                                              
E:  liondeedee@comcast.net 

 

Lions Fellowship                                    
Nancy O’Dowd                                           
P.O. Box 1163 Wolfeboro, NH 03894     
C: 603-387-6808                                  
Lupesmom14@gmail.com 

 

PEACE POSTER                                           
Pamela Brewster                                             
54 Leddy Dr.                                              
Epping, NH 03042 C: 603-702-5393                           
E: pbrews@comcast.net                              

 

UNIFORMS/JACKETS/SHIRTS,HATS      
Joe Kasper                                                    
63 Pine Hill Rd. Weare, NH 03281                
H:  603-529-0439 C: 603-548-0286               
E: JKasper@nedelta.com 

 

CHILDHOOD CANCER                         
Michelle Ackroyd                                                 

E: m.ackroyd@comcast.net  

 

DIABETES                                                           
PCC Celeste Ricupero                                    
E: ricupero7@comcast.net   

 

ENVIROMENT:  

Jeri Maynard                                                      
E: lionjeri@comcast.net  

 

HUNGER                                                              
Martha Ackerman                                                        
E: jamamc@comcast.net  

 

VISION                                                        
Melanie Saunders                                                
E: melanieleesaunders@gmail.com 
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Due to COVID-19 all 
boards are meeting 

virtually. 

Due to Covid-19 DG Marie would like to make a 

virtual visitation to the clubs.   

Health Services of NH Meeting             

Monthly 4th Tues 6:30PM             

Hannaford's Com. RM                     

7 Kilton Rd, Bedford  (Virtual)               

Sight & Hearing of NH Meeting            

Monthly 3rd Thurs  6:30PM                     

Airport Diner, Brown Ave        

Manchester  (Virtual)                                   

Youth Development Meeting           

Monthly 2nd Thurs                             

Airport Diner, Brown Ave.                                                                            

Manchester 

Camp Pride Meeting                                                 

Monthly 2nd Weds                        

Auburn Tavern 

mailto:liondeedee@comcast.net
mailto:Lupesmom14@gmail.com
mailto:pbrews@comcast.net
mailto:JKasper@nedelta.com
mailto:m.ackroyd@comcast.net
mailto:ricupero7@comcast.net
mailto:lionjeri@comcast.net
mailto:jamamc@comcast.net
mailto:melanieleesaunders@gmail.com
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MD 44 VIRTUAL MID-WINTER CONVENTION 

January 30, 2021 

Guest Speaker, International Director Justin Faber 
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Hudson Lions Club Drive Through for “Santa’s Arrival” 

“Santa’s Arrival”                                 

Nov 27th                                              

Alvirne High School                         

Parking Lot 2:00-3:00PM 

Santa, his elves, and our worried Lions wondered how successful the Annual “Santa’s Arrival” would be this year 

due to Covid-19.The Hudson Lions Club came up with the plan for a “Drive thru” visit with  Santa. We were in 

for a great big, pleasant surprise!! Thanks to Lion Jeri Maynard for chairing this event.  

The club estimated about 300 cars, with wide-eyed children, waited in line to get a glimpse of and wave to the 

“Man in the Red Suit” The Alvirne FFA Club brought baby calves to greet the cars as they drove in while the Hud-

son Community TV Station provided Christmas Music, through car radios. The cars drove up and the children got 

to see Santa. The Alvirne Leo’s Club elves gave each child treat bags containing edible goodies and simple crafts. 

Representatives of the Rodgers Memorial Library handed out a special book version of the “The Night Before 

Christmas” to each car. The number of cars far exceeded our expectations, and we ended the event at 3:15PM 

as we ran out of items to give. Thanks to the Hudson Fire & Police Dept for keeping things running smoothly.  

On behalf of the Hudson Lions Club, PCC Deedee & PCC Roger 

LaTulippe presented a check for $2,000 at the 3rd Annual Hud-

son Cable Telethon for the benefit of the Hudson Food Pantry, 

Held on Nov 28th at the Hudson Community Center, over 

$13,000  in monetary donations along with donations of food 

and toys for families in need were dropped off.  Thanks to Boy 

Scout Troop 20 for transporting the items to the Food Pantry.  
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SVDG Randy Tompkins 

Rye642@comcast.net 

MCC Steve Middlemiss                        

CSTMiddlemiss@gmail.com 

 Dear Fellow Lions of District 44-H, 

I hope everyone had a nice Christmas and a happy New Year. As I write this, Christmas 

has not yet happened but I know the spirit of Christmas will carry us through to a great 

2021. Many of us have known people who have suffered the travails of Covid-19 by now.  

I just got off the phone with one of our New Hampshire Lions District 44-N leaders, Fred 

Plett, who is currently in the hospital suffering from this virus. Fred is one of a kind. I don’t 

understand half his quips but he truly represents the spirit of the Lions. I trust and pray 

that he will recover. I know we will all recover, so to speak, and go on to Serve as Lions in 

2021. That’s just what we do! 

Best wishes to all, FVDG Bob 

By the time you read this it will be 2021 and I hope that everyone had a great holiday 
season.  With the new year upon us its time to look at what is ahead. With a year full 
of what WE can't do because of the pandemic lets look at what we CAN do. We still 
have the ability to do drop off food drives to help those in need of their next meal. 
We can still collect and hand out warm cloths for those who are cold and perhaps 
homeless. The Lions can still SERVE their communities.  

The registrations are open for the USA/CANADA FORUM that will be in Des Moines 
Iowa from September 9th - 11th.  From talking to people that have attended past 
forums I found out that this is a really great chance to learn and connect with other 
Lions from all around the country. I hope that we can get a group from NH to go.  

  BE WELL , BE SAFE and most of all BE the DIFFERENCE... 

Lion LeeAnn and I hope that everyone had a Safe and Happy Holiday Season. Welcome to the New Year. 

Let’s hope 2021 is far better and safer than 2020. 

The MD 44 Mid-Winter will be a one-day event on Saturday January 30, 2021. Unfortunately, after much 

thought and discussion with the MD Council it has been determined that for the Health and Welfare of our 

members, we will be holding Mid-Winter virtually. The link will be sent out mid-month.  Please join us 

from the safety of your home. We will be holding our usual day’s meetings, Multiple District, Lions Youth 

Services and Sight and Hearing. Unfortunately, 1st International VP Douglas Alexander will not be our 

guest speaker due to a schedule change. ID Justin Faber from Deckerville, Michigan will be our new 

speaker. ID Justin has agreed to provide his presentation virtually for us. We are looking forward to hear-

ing from ID Justin.  

Lions Youth Services will still be collecting socks and underwear. We will determine collection points for 

you to drop off your items. PDG Al Goldstein will be providing more information on this detail.   

The challenges of 2020 continue into 2021 but we are here to help you in any way we can. Take care and 

stay safe. Thank you Clubs for all your efforts to help those in your communities. You are what makes it 

Great to be a Lion!! 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions you might have. To get in touch with me my cell 
phone is 603-566-7616 and email is cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com.  Don’t forget to JUST ASK! 

mailto:Rye642@comcast.net
mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
mailto:cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com
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Hands (feet) across the Districts! 

Hooksett Lions Club Pres. Josh Bashalany, a former member of the Nashua Lions Club was presented with 

100 pairs of socks from his former club as part of the annual socks drive sponsored by the Hooksett Lions. 

Nashua Pres. Erin Freda and Bashalany have been working on joint ventures between the two clubs as they 

serve as leaders of their respective clubs. Making the presentation on behalf of Nashua was PID Ed Lecius 
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Cabinet Secretary                                             

Pat Kimball 

 PKimballlion@aol.com  

 

Cabinet Treasurer                                           

Kristyne Pavlik 

Lionkrispav@aol.com 

Hope you had a safe, and happy holiday season.  Where did the year go?  Time to reflect, and look back and see 

how much we overcome, conquered, and achieved in spite of the pandemic for our communities, and how 

different we do our everyday business.   

Due to the increase in COVID-19 cases it is understandable that many clubs are now meeting virtually.  There are 

still clubs that DG Marie would like to meet and will do a virtual visit.  If you have not responded to a club visit 

and would like to have DG Marie attend, please complete the below information and email it to me.  Thank you.  

 Please provide the following information with the desired DG Visitation. 

CLUB: ________________ DATE REQUESTED: _____________________ ZOOM OR OTHER METHOD?   ZOOM:  

____________________________________________________                   TIME____________ CLUB 

POC____________________ PHONE NUMBER _________________ M SPECIAL MEETING? INDUCTION/

AWARDS/PRESENTATIONS? 

 Also, if you are reading this, you are getting the Pride, however if you know of others that are not, please have 
them check their spam folder, or junk mail as it appears it is going there in some circumstances.  The other rea-
son is that they may need to see the club secretary to update their email address in LCIF. 

January 13 we celebrate the birthday 

of Lions Clubs International founder, 

Melvin Jones who was born in 1879 

in Fort Thomas, Arizona USA. 

PLASTIC BAG COLLECTION PROGRAM 

The Hudson Lions Club reached their goal of collecting 500 pounds 

of plastic for which they will receive a Trex Bench made of recycled 

plastic.  Thanks to President Ray Bouley for storing the bags at the 

White Birch Function Hall. Thanks to MCC Steve & LeeAnn for 

chairing this event and to those who  helped bag the plastic and 

weigh it. 

In addition the club has been collecting plastic pill bottles to  be 

sent to facilities where they are not available and patients are given 

pills in their hands to take home. 

Weighing plastic bags and packaging pill bottle are Hudson Lions 

Club members, SVP Linda Hedrick, Chad Raymond, LeeAnn &  

MCC Steve Middlemiss, and President, Ray Bouley 

mailto:PKimballlion@aol.com
mailto:Lionkrispav@aol.com
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CAMP PRIDE RAFFLE TICKETS 

PLEASE MAIL CHECKS AND TICKET STUB TO  

CAMP PRIDE, P.O. BOX 157, ATKINSON, NH 03811 

TICKETS ARE AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE 

Lenny Hall– Home: 603-362-5747 Cell: 978-360-0958 Email: lah03811@gmail.com 

mailto:lah03811@gmail.com
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Amazing efforts of the Atkinson Lions club delivering coats, winter wear and blankets to Waypoint !!                         
These will go to youth and young adults experiencing homelessness!

Merry Christmas from the Meredith Lions Club to the participants of the Meredith 

Food Pantry. Sometimes a stocking from Santa makes a whole Christmas to a boy 

or girl and the Lions club stepped up to help the local pantry make a child's holiday 

bright. It isn't all about hunger for the body but filling the emotional needs as well. 

Salem Lions Club, President Bob Dennis, speaking at the  67th annual tree lighting at the Salem Town Common 

The Moultonborough Lions needed to get creative about service projects.  Following the lead of some 

Clubs in the southern part of the state, they decided to collect empty pill bottles and send them to 

Matthew 25: Ministries in Cincinnati, Ohio.  Once collected these pill bottles are included in shipments 

of medical supplies to developing countries (where often pills are just given in the patient’s hand) and 

for shredding and recycling.  The program fulfills the dual needs of improving medical care and caring 

for our environments.  Friends and neighbors of Lions have been saving their empty pill bottles and 

giving them to the club. 

 

Since we could not have our Cookies and Caroling this December, we decided to try to spread a little 
Christmas cheer to the residents of three nursing homes in the area:  Golden View, Forest View, and 
Mountain View.  Several Lions personalized 245 Christmas cards to be given to the individuals, and 
some of the cards included some Christmas confetti for an added surprise. 
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I hope you all had a great holiday season. This tool box is available on line for you 
to use. Despite the pandemic retention has been good, we started new clubs and 
folks are still joining Lions. This is the time you need to work on your plan to in-
crease membership in your clubs.  

The service work is still being done, food drives clothing drive and Christmas tree 
sales where amazing this year. I challenge all club leaders to meet with these 
members and develop a plan to grow. As we come out of the pandemic and we 
will the need for service will continue.  

I am more than willing to work with any of you to help support your clubs growth.  
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I most certainly hope that you have experience a happy and safe Holiday season and that things are returning to the “new” 
normal.  .Past International President Joe Preston and Past International Director Jenny Ware are the CA1 Campaign100 
Chairpersons.  They recently shared a message and it’s so important I would like to share a portion of it with you: 

We are at $180,000,000, or 60% of our $300 million goal, and have 18 months to raise the other 40%. This might seem overwhelming, 
but if you use Campaign SightFirst and Campaign SightFirst II as guides, we are right on target, as much of their money came in at the 
end. The difference is that Campaign 100 does not have the same momentum, not from lack of effort or interest from clubs and 
members, but because of the pandemic. In CA I, we are on the cusp of many of our most vulnerable populations getting the first 
COVID-19 vaccines. Over the next six months there should be enough vaccines for the masses. So, what do we do in the meantime? 
We keep doing our jobs, sharing LCIF stories that highlight the impact we are making, sharing information on local LCIF grants, asking 
our clubs to support the campaign, encouraging members to make individual donations, sharing creative ways to raise funds and per-
form service projects virtually, and seeking new ways to effectively communicate with clubs and members. Less than 5% of our clubs 
are Model Clubs, which amazingly account for almost 50% of donations. During the last six months of this Lion year, a key strategy we 
should embrace is seeking more Model Clubs. As such, we are launching our second Model Club Challenge, which runs through June. 
We should solicit every club in our districts to become a Model Club through our emails, letters, postings, and local Lions publications, 
but we should focus most of our energy on our highest potential clubs. Like the saying goes, “Fish where the fish are.” We will be 
providing more information on this over the next month. 

Governor Marie’s goal is 100% Club Participation this year. I know many Clubs are not meeting or 

meeting virtually but now is the time to plan an LCIF fundraiser or work to allocate a Campaign 

100 contribution from your Club’s treasury. 

Happy New Year, I hope everyone has a healthy 2021 and life gets closer to normal. I 

know it has been harder to continue to perform your usual projects. I know coats 

have been collected and distributed, food and gift cards have been donated. Families 

have been adopted for the holidays, cards have been sent to nursing homes and 

troops. Santa came, trees were sold and lit, bags have been collected and many 

clubs are awaiting their benches and underwear is being collected for mid-winter. 

I’m sure many other things have been accomplished but I can’t write about them if I 

don’t know they have been done. Please let me know what your clubs are doing. 

Many clubs aren’t reporting in MyLion. Please try to do that in 2021. I know you are 

working hard let’s let others know. I’m available to attend your zone meetings.                                

Please invite me. I hope to see you in January. 
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LSHF President, Dick Lemieux  Email: 04dlemieux@comcast.net 

The Long View 

In September, the pandemic had eased a bit and Fidelco began placing dogs with their 
new handlers. In the past three months, 12 dogs have been paired with very happy, newly 
independent people with blindness. The work of breeding, socializing, and training dogs 
continues. Fidelco takes the long view: this pandemic will end, but blindness is forever.  

Thank you all for your continued support of Fidelco. 

You can always contribute to the DogSight 2020-2021 campaign by sending a donation to 
the project chair. Checks should be made out to LSHF with DSP on the memo line. Please 
send checks to: The DogSight Project, c/o Linda Piekarski, 15 Edgewood Ave, Keene, NH 
03431   Thank you for your support!! Be well, be kind, be hopeful. 

Sight & Hearing met on December 17, 2020 in the GOTO meeting format. 

Project chair Dan Diemand presented the following cases: #20-022 from the Manchester club- 
59 year old man requesting two hearing aids. After discounts and club support, the cost to 

Sight & Hearing was $950.00. Case #20-023 from the Wolfeboro club is a 79 year old women re-
questing two hearing aids. Final cost was $1198.00. Case # 20-024 from the Milford club is a 

67 year old woman looking for two hearing aids. Final cost was $950.00. Case # 20-025 from the 
Lancaster club is a 92 year old woman requesting one hearing final cost was $400.00. 

The last case, #20-026 was also from the Lancaster club is a 93 year old woman looking for two 
hearing aids. Final cost was $1,000.00. All cases were approved by the Board of Directors. 

I will be updating the Hearing Practitioners List. Northeast ENT & Allergy will be removed. DR 
Cavalieri will be informed that her services will no longer be needed.  

Please use the Sight & Sound Application form dated July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021, ver-
sion 20-5. Some clubs still use outdated forms.                                                                                                                                              
Go to nhlions.org and find your way Sight & Hearing To find the information. 
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Great ideas for clubs  
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100 Service ideas Pg. 2 
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR                                      
DG  Marie Hall                                                             
26 Moonlight Dr                                                  
Newmarket, NH 03857 
C:  603-686-6935 
E:  44hlionmarie@gmail.com  

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR                           
FVDG Robert Gustafson 
16 East Rd. 
Atkinson, NH 03811 
C:  603-553-0531 
E: robertgustafson11@gmail.com 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR                       
SVDG Randy Tompkins                                                 
1 Coombs Farm Rd                                             
Greenland, NH 03840                                
H: 603-431-7352                                                               
C: 603-765-4965                                                                  
E: Rye642@comcast.net  

CABINET SECRETARY-TREASURER (CST) 
Patricia Kimball, Secretary                                     
30 Eastfield Loop                                 
Sandown, NH  03873                                          
C: 603-819-8433                                                          
E: pkimballlion@aol.com                                     

Kristyne Pavik, Treasurer                                                        
P.O. Box 802                                                       
Barrington, NH03825                                           
H:603-749-4654                                                                 
C: 503-686-1883                         
E:lionkrispav@aol.com 

                                      

MULTIPLE COUNCIL CHAIR                             
MCC  Steve Middlemiss                                 
22 Abbott St                                                               
Hudson, NH 03051                                                
C:603-566-7616                                                               
E: cstmiddlemiss@gmail.com 
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Zone 2 PCC Sam Longbook, Chair 
H: 603-329-5603 
C:  603-327-1133 
E: dgsam44h@comcast.net Clubs: 
Atkinson, Danville, Hampstead, 
Plaistow, Sandown, Kingston 

 
Zone 3 Mary Tremblay, Chair 
H:  603-926-2069                             
W: 603-772-4781 
E: mntremblay@earthlink.net 
Clubs: Epping, Exeter,                     
Hampton Area, Portsmouth, Rye, 
Seabrook 

 
Zone 4 Paul Gilberti                                                                                                         
C: 603-425-2025                                                                                   
E: cstpaul44h@comcast.net                                                                                     
Clubs: Chester, Derry, Raymond, 
Londonderry 

 

Zone 5 PCC Scott Wilson, Chair                                                                                             
C: 603-770-7705                                           
E: scottwils@comcast.net Clubs: 
Epsom/Chichester, Loudon,                      
Saddleback, Suncook 

 

Zone 6 Amy-Fortin Lemay                                                           
C: 603-608-6111                                                          
E: amylemay18@gmail.com Clubs: 
Barrington, Newmarket, Rollins-
ford/So Berwick, Somersworth 

 

Zone 7 Linda Rafferty, Chair                     
C: 781-820-4771                                             
E: lindarafferty55@gmail.com 
Clubs: Laconia/Gilford, Meredith, 
Moultonborough, Wakefield, 
Whittier, Wolfeboro, Conway 

Global Leadership Team                             
GLT Marie Valliere                                              
95 Plymouth St. 
Meredith, NH 03253 
C:  603-998-0871 
E: keylion03@gmail.com 

Global Membership Team                       
GMT PCC Kitty Callender 
112 Iron Wheel   
Danville, NH 03819                                                     
C575-937-7911                                                      
E: callendergirl54@hotmail.com 

Global Service Team                                      
GST  Gail Dacey  26 Windward Terr 
Salem, NH 03079                                           
H:  603-898-6913                                                                 
C: 603-560-1029 
E: grd514@aol.com 
 

LIONS YOUTH SERVICE                         
Second Thursday of the month at 
Hannaford’s Kilton Rd.                    
Bedford, NH at 6:30PM 

SIGHT & HEARING FOUNDATION 
Third Thursday of the month at the 
Airport Diner, Manchester at 6:30PM 

HEALTH SERVICE OF NH                           
Fourth Tuesday of the month at           
Hannaford’s  , Kilton Rd.                     
Bedford , NH at 6:30PM   

TWIN SOCCER ASSOCIATION (LTSSA) 
Last Wed of the month at                      
Lui Lui in West Lebanon Powerhouse 
Mall, Subject to change                                                                

Zone 1 , Kamal Masand                       
C:  603-889-7625                                     
W: 603-886-4389 
E: KamalM@itinh.com                             
Clubs: Hudson, Litchfield, Nashua, 
Salem Windham, Nashua Everest 

NHLIONSDISTRICT44-H 
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